 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

April 25, 2017
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Council Members David Beaudoin, David Meiners, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette. ALSO PRESENT: Police Chief Grady Throneberry, Attorney John Singler and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Security Director Marvin Bray, City Engineer Mark Madison and Council member Jeff Morgenthau.
GUESTS PRESENT: See list.
PUBLIC FORUM: Jennifer Miller of Oxted Ln. complained about a construction project at Ashton Brook Apartments that has been going on for thirteen months. She stated that there are several tractor trailer size dumpsters as well as other construction materials lying around the site. She lives across from the site and hoped it would be cleaned up by now as she wants to put her house on the market. Attorney John Singler asked Police Chief Grady Throneberry to visit the site and take some pictures as well as make contact with someone overseeing the project. 
Ms. Miller also requested more police patrolling at her end of Oxted Ln. as she stated a problem with speeding and not stopping at the stop signs. 

MAYOR PRO TEM: Yvette Winnette motioned to appoint David Meiners Mayor Pro Tem in John Vaughan’s absence. Alice Shade seconded the motion and the motion was passed by unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the March, 2017 meeting. David Beaudoin seconded the motion and the March, 2017 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for March, 2017 as previously distributed. David Beaudoin seconded the motion and the March, 2017 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
OLD BUSINESS: Yvette Winnette inquired as to whether the third signature from Robert Thieneman had been obtained for the closure of Carlimar Ln. Attorney John Singler passed out a consent form that needs Mr. Thieneman’s signature in order to move forward. 
NEW BUSINESS:  The VA’s Environmental Impact Study is supposed to be available, but it is not yet on their website.
Attorney John Singler explained the current lawsuit filed by the Louisville/Jefferson County Metro Government Waste Management District and Mayor Greg Fischer against the State of Kentucky and eighty three (83) small cities. The lawsuit arose from the passage of HB246 which created two more seats on the 109 Board bringing the membership to seven (7) members. Mayor Fischer still appoints his five (5) members and then there is one member who represents the small cities and one member who 
represents the provider. In order for any regulation passed by the 109 Board to become effective in the small cities, it would have to be passed by the individual cities. 

The Jefferson County League of Cities is preparing a collective defense and has asked each of the small cities to contribute to the cost of legal counsel. Attorney John Singler stated that it was appropriate to consider making this contribution. Therefore, Mark Sites motioned to appropriate $2,500.00 to the Jefferson County League of Cities to assist in representing the City of Graymoor-Devondale in the lawsuit. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported that one officer who left to go to Indian Hills has been replaced by a retiring LMPD Officer, Jennifer Cunningham. She will begin working the second week in May. The detective who is also leaving will be replaced by a retiring LMPD detective Steven Presley who will begin working next week. He will also handle the ABC inspections and enforcement. 
Chief Throneberry reported that the newly purchased speed sign was placed on Applewood Ln. for ten days. The average speed recorded was 18.6mph. The highest speed recorded was 39 mph. The recorded effectiveness of the sign based on the number of people who slowed down was between 30% and 52%.  The number of cars recorded in a 24 hour period going southbound on Applewood Ln. was 401.

Chief Throneberry suggested that the City purchase another speed sign so that one could be placed around the City at all times. The cost is about $7,000.00.
Due to parking issues during a funeral at St. Albert the Great Church, Chief Throneberry suggested one-side of the street parking on Techny Ln., Mirimar Rd. and Girard Dr. near the church. 

Code Enforcement: No report.
Sanitation: No report.
Public Works/Signage: David Beaudoin reported that the entering and leaving signs are now being installed. There was a delay in the signage coming in and then the posts were too short. He stated that Mark Madison got a quote for the Community Way and Valley Brook Rd. paving for about $70,000. There is also a cutout on Greenlawn Rd. and one pothole that needs to be repaired. A “No Parking” sign for the corner of Crossridge Ln. at Westport Rd. has been ordered. 

Yvette Winnette inquired about the signs that say “Drive Like Your Kids Live Here”. She stated people are putting these signs in their yards. She requested that we get pricing on these signs.

Beautification: No report.
Insurance/Finance: No report.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette reported that there are currently twelve (12) houses on the Garden Tour scheduled for Sunday, June 4th from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m.
The City will also sponsor a Recycling Event on Saturday, June 3rd from 10:00a.m. to 12:00p.m. at St. Albert the Great School Parking Lot.

The annual City Wide Yard Sale will take place Saturday, June 10th from 8:00a.m. to 1:00p.m.

Residents of the Dartmoor Dr./Buttonwood Rd. area will host a Neighborhood Block Party on June 10th from 1:00 to 5:00p.m.
City Clerk: The first reading of the 2017-2018 annual budget will take place at the May 23, 2017 meeting. City Clerk/Treasurer requested that all Council members send in their budget numbers.
Special Projects: No report. 
Ice/Snow Removal: No report.
Legal:  Attorney John Singler sent a second letter to MSD regarding repair to the triangle at Devondale Dr. and Arrowwood Rd. Chris Gregory of MSD responded positively that it would be part of the warranty walkthrough at the Bancroft Pump Station.
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Yvette Winnette and seconded by Mark Sites. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 8:08 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
